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Warning: front and back cover ink is not 

water friendly.  

 The January 18th and Febru-

ary  15th launches were both cut short 

due to the cold weather. 

 In January members retreated 

to our backup meeting place, the cof-

fee shop of The Garden Gate Restau-

rant on Route 422. 

 In February, members were 

invited to the home of Mike Hardobey  

to continue work on the new club 

launch tower. 

 

At left: Steve Foster takes a measure-

ment on the new launch tower. Not 

shown are Phil Haim, Mike Hardobey, 

Art Nestor and Rod Schafer. Photo by 

Art Nestor 

Above: January 18, 2004 launch. Adults left to right: Art Nestor, Steve Foster, John 

Pace, Francis Graham, Mike Hardobey, Rod Schafer, B.J. Toth,  and George Pike. Toth 

children in front.  Not shown: Phil and Walt, Doug and Ray Haim. Photo by Art Nestor. 

http://www.nar.org/
http://www.psc473.org/
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TEAM PITTSBURGH 

is published bimonthly by the  

Pittsburgh Space Command  

NAR Section #473  

 

Uncopyrighted material appearing  

in Team Pittsburgh may be  

reprinted provided proper credit is  

given to the author  

and to Team Pittsburgh.  

 

AD SPACE in Team Pittsburgh 

is available free to  

members in good standing.  

 

PSC Yearly dues: 

17 & under ---  $6.00  

18 & over & family -$12.00 

(Membership includes  

newsletter subscription)  

TP subscription only -$8.00  

 

Send PSC dues to: 

Mike Hardobey  

409 Mallard Drive  

Cranberry Twp.,  Pa 16066 

(Checks payable to  

Mike Hardobey -  NOT PSC) 

 

PSC OFFICERS for 2004 

President                    Steve Foster  

Vice President           Mark Cassata  

Treasurer               Mike Hardobey  

Section Advisor             John Pace  

TP Editor                      Art Nestor  

Webmaster              Christine Rial  

Website       http://www.psc473.org  

  

Submit articles for publication to:  

Art Nestor  

230 Arthur Street  

Zelienople, Pa 16063 

Email: newsletter@psc473.org  

 

The Pittsburgh Space Command  

Is dedicated to the advancement  

of safe model rocketry.  

ATTENTION NAR SECTIONS: 

Please send newsletter exchanges to:  

John Pace 

111 Crystal Springs Drive 

Cranberry Twp., Pa 16066 

Phone: (724) 742-8692  

 724-779-2000 
    New location!!! 

 

 

 

                  1713 Rt. 228 Suite L1,  Cranberry Twp., Pa 16066  

                  HOURS: MON THRU FRI 10-9, SAT 10-6, SUN 12-4                           

            Check Them out! 
 In this issue youôll find 

two new features that are making 

their debut. Both will appear on 

an irregular basis, appearing 

maybe every 3 or 4 issues. Just 

often enough to add a little varie-

ty. These features are what I call 

ñarticle generatorsò. That is, ide-

as that are designed to produce 

more than one article. 

 The first one, ñRocket 

Cribsò, is a takeoff on the MTV 

television series ñCribsò, that 

showcases a celebrityôs home. 

Every so often, Team Pittsburgh 

will take you on a tour of a PSC 

memberôs rocket works. Three 

club members have volunteered 

so far for this show and tell se-

ries. Our first tour is conducted 

by John Pace. 

 The second new feature 

appropriately begins in this 

March-April  issue. It is titled 

ñAnd in Other Newsé.ò. It is solely 

my creation, one that I have wanted to 

do for several years. In ñóNewsò we 

will look at some of the latest events in 

astronomy, space and space travel that 

are being ignored by major news or-

ganizations and the mainstream media. 

Be prepared for the bizarre! Other 

ñirregularò features may also appear in 

the future. 

 As always, I enjoy hearing your 

comments on the quality and content of 

Team Pittsburgh. It is my desire to put 

together a newsletter that PSC mem-

bers just canôt put aside until theyôve 

read it all!  

                         editorôs note 

NEW ADDRESS? 

NEW PHONE NUMBER? 

CONTACT: 

Mort Binstock  

1150 Windemere Drive 

Pittsburgh, Pa 15218 

Phone: (412) 244-1332 

http://www.psc473.org/
mailto:artpeg.hotmail.com
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My Life in Rocketry  

By John Pace 

              (#1 in the Rocket Cribs series) 

 My entry into the 

field of rocketry started 

well before most of our 

members were even born. 

In the early 1960ôs at the 

age of 10. I took a deep 

interest in rocketry watch-

ing and sometimes helping 

my older brother build and 

launch aluminum tube 

rockets that were packed 

behind the nozzle with a 

mixture of salt peter 

(potassium nitrate) and 

sugar. Many of our experi-

ences parallel that of the 

kids in the movie, 

ñOctober Skyò. Unfortunately, all that changed one day 

when my brother was mixing the propellant on his lab 

stove and a spark happened to ignite the mixture result-

ing in serious burns to his arms, chest and face. 

 After that incident my brother moved away from 

model rocketry but my interests never wavered. I started 

to buy and build kits primarily from Centuri and a few 

from Estes. I even entered the companyôs idea contest. I 

had amassed a large collection with everything from 

glider payloads (Centuri X-21) to multi-stage models 

(Centuri Black Widow). I found the Centuri kits to be 

more innovative and creative than what Estes had to of-

fer at that time and bought my kits primarily from them 

 As with most kids by the time I hit my mid 

teens, I had found other interests thus limiting the time I 

had to devote to model rocketry. I still remained inter-

ested in the field and occasionally launched a few mod-

els on my own since we did not have a club in the area. 

While in high school I decided that I was going to enter 

the field of Aerospace Engineering, which had always 

been my dream. I enrolled at Lehigh University, a strong 

engineering school, with an aerospace undergraduate 

program in the fall of 1971. Unfortunately, the field of 

Aerospace Engineering was shrinking with the Apollo 

program coming to a close and no real long term direc-

tion in sight for the space program. I was very disap-

pointed that my long-term dreams would no longer be a 

reality for me. Realizing that I needed to find a job upon 

graduation, I decided to change my field of studies to 

civil engineering. If I couldnôt be involved in the design 

and construction of rockets, I was going to build some-

thing.  

 Between 1971 and 1984, I had separated myself 

from the hobby finding other interests like work, a wife 

and family. With the birth of my son in 1984 came a new 

and renewed interest in model rocketry. As with many 

parents, I saw an opportunity to bond with my son as he 

grew older. I also saw rocketry as a means of expanding 

his creativity, allowing him to work with his hands and 

get him out of the house and away from video games. 

Apparently it worked. He is now a sophomore at Lehigh 

University studying to be an electrical engineer. As Josh 

grew older his interests changed to sports and paintball. 

However, for me my strong interest in model rocketry 

remained.  

 

 In our first two homes, I had always struggled 

with the problem of trying to find a place of my own to 

build my models. The cutting, gluing and painting was 

not something I could do in my den even though I tried, 

ruining several desks and chairs in the process. I had de-

cided when I built our third home to set aside a work-

space for myself and my hobby which had now grown to 

include competition rocketry, high powered, sport rocket-

ry and collectibles. 

 When I constructed my rocket work area I had a 

specific plan of how big it would be and how it would be 

laid out. Unfortunately, my wife and kids had other plans 

for that area. What was going to be a large 10 x 10 room 

turned out to be only 6 x 6 with a couple of small work 

stations for my saw, sander and other wood working 

equipment along with some storage space for sport and 

competition materials and collectible kits. 


